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The General Conference,   

 

Whereas Resolution CG/Res.479 adopted by the XIX Session of the General Conference 

on 8 November 2005, and Resolution CG/Res.518 adopted by the XXI Session of the General 

Conference on 26 November 2009, urging Member States to implement the recommendations of the 

“United Nations Study on Disarmament and Non-Proliferation Education”1 and to continue 

advocating the Treaty for the Prohibition of Nuclear Weapons in Latin America and the Caribbean 

(Treaty of Tlatelolco) and to promote education activities for peace, nuclear disarmament and non-

proliferation;  

 

Bearing in mind the Declaration of Member States of OPANAL on the occasion of the 

International Day for the Total Elimination of Nuclear Weapons2, on 26 September 2019, in which 

the Member States of the Agency “undertake to continue to work for the implementation of nuclear 

disarmament and non-proliferation education programs, convinced that they are effective means for 

contributing to the consolidation of international peace and security”;  

 

Considering also its Resolution CG/E/Res.03/2018 of 15 November 2018, in which it 

resolved to invite again Member States to promote and support the internship program and to 

submit candidacies, 

  

 

 

 
1 A/57/124 
2 C/17/2019.Rev8 

https://undocs.org/es/A/57/124
http://www.opanal.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/09/Declaracion26sept2019-Rev8-1.pdf
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Resolves to:  

 

1. Thank again the Member States that have submitted nominations to participate in the 

internship program. 

 

2. Express its appreciation to the Kingdom of the Netherlands, State Party to Additional 

Protocol I to the Treaty of Tlatelolco, for the support that it gave from 2016 to 2019 to the 

Internship Program earmarked for Caribbean Member States. 

 

3. Invite again Member States to promote and support the internship program of the Agency 

and to present candidacies. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


